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July has been a great month for JANE, with the stellar event being JANE at the Myopia Hunt Club 

for a polo match.  Fortunately, we had a beautiful day with sunny skies and temperatures in the 

mid-seventies.  We met at the new home of Mike Kaleel and Brenda Soussan for a pot luck brunch, 

followed by a tour of their home, garage, paddock, and stables.  After we had our fill of food and bever-

ages, we caravanned over to Myopia, where JANE had a designated parking area on the stage side of 

the field, with fantastic views of the polo match.  Thanks must go to Aldo Cipriano, Mike Kaleel, and 

Brenda Soussan for organizing and hosting this event.  See the event report in this issue of The Cat.

Jaguar Cars has just introduced the all new XJ sedan.  The iconic design that has been with us 

in multiple variations since 1968 has been replaced.  The new design is a major departure from tra-

ditional Jaguar styling, and there is a family resemblance to the XF.  For details and pictures, go to 

www.jaguar.com.

Coming up on Friday, August 14th, is Bonhams and Butterfields auction at Quail Lodge in Carmel, 

California.  I mention this auction because a special car from the estate of the late John Sweeney will 

be auctioned.  It is a 1948 Daimler DE-36 “Green Goddess,” chassis no. 51233.  This is the original 

Green Goddess and one of the most important post-war Daimler cars.  As far as I know, the remain-

ing cars from the Sweeney estate will be auctioned on September 26th at Bonhams and Butterfields 

auction in Brookline, MA, at Larz Anderson Auto Museum.

On Saturday, August 15th, we have our Annual Jaguar Festival and Concours d’Elegance.  Last 

year’s Festival and Concours was excellent -- I don’t know how Mike and Brenda can top it.  We’ll see.  

The fun starts on Friday evening and continues through Saturday, when the Concours is held.  There 

will be stuffed goodie bags, lots of great raffle items, beautiful Jaguars.  This is followed on Sunday 

with a Poker Rally put together by Chuck and Patt Centore.  If you haven’t registered, jump online 

and get it done.  This is an event not to be missed.

We are cleaning out our Regalia -- shirts, polo shirts, sweatshirts, grille badges, etc.  All items will 

be on sale at the Concours.  So bring a few extra bucks and dress to impress.  We will be re-stocking 

with new items after the Concours.

Remember you can show your Jaguar in Championship or Driven classes, or just drive in and put 

it on display.  The important thing is to come along and join in the fun.  Hope to see you there.  All the 

details are here: http://www.jaguarfestival.com.

 We have another event -- a Pot Luck Picnic and Lawn and Pool Party at the home of Dennis and 

Prebble Eklof on Sunday, August 23rd.  Dennis and Prebble are gracious hosts, so join us.  Bring some-

thing to eat or drink, or both; kick the tires; eat, drink, and jump in the pool.  This will be a great time.  

Come on out.  Details: http://www.j-a-n-e.org/cgi-bin/members/pm.cgi?action=show&temp=event_

flier&event_id=298

This month marks our one-year anniversary of meeting at Longfellow’s Wayside Inn, a beautiful 

and historic inn and restaurant in Sudbury, MA.  The Wayside Inn continues to be a great place to 

meet, with a great bar, plenty of parking, nice grounds, good food, and more.  By the way, attendance 

has been up from our previous meeting location.

Have a great August, see you at the events, and don’t forget that our next monthly meeting is on 

Wednesday, August 26th, at the Wayside Inn, www.wayside.org. 

The Coventry Cat is the offi cial publica-

tion of the Jaguar Association of New 

England (JANE), a non-profi t organi-

zation of Jaguar enthusiasts that is a 

regional chapter of the national Jaguar 

Clubs of North America (JCNA).  JANE 

is incorporated in the Commonwealth of 

Massachusetts.
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w w w. j - a - n - e . o r g
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 President’s  Update
 August 2009

EVEN IF YOU GET THE COVENTRY CAT BY MAIL,
CHECK IT OUT 

ON THE JANE WEBSITE
AT

WWW.J-A-N-E.ORG
IT LOOKS BETTER THERE IN COLOR! 

   The Annual JANE Jaguar Festival and Concours 
d’Elegance Is Nearly Here

By Ray O’Brien

Ray



     THANK YOU

WOBURN JAGUAR 

All of us at JANE offer many, 

many thanks to Woburn Jaguar 

for being a loyal, consistent, and 

extremely generous supporter 

of JANE and our Jaguar Festi-

val and Concours, especially in 

these difficult economic times.  

Once again, Woburn Jaguar 

has stepped forward to be the 

lead Jaguar dealer for our club’s 

largest event of the year.  JANE 

is thankful and indebted to our 

friends at Woburn Jaguar.

JANE’s Patty Axford does a superb job as 

the official photographer at our Jaguar Festival 

and Concours.  But did you know that Patty is also 

an excellent singer and guitarist?  If you’ve still not 

convinced yourself to come out for this year’s Festival 

and Concours, here’s another incentive, as Patty will 

be performing at this year’s event following the Sat-

urday evening dinner.   Patty is a terrific folk singer, 

and is currently working with a band that will start 

performing blues and jazz in our area in September.

See more information about this year’s Jaguar 

Festival and Concours on pages 6 - 9.

              JCNA

Northeast Regional      

  Director Position

           Opening

The three-year term for the 

current Northeast Regional Direc-

tor expires in March 2010.  If you 

are interested in being nominated 

to represent our region with JCNA, 

call or email Ray O’Brien (617-734-

5949 or raymondobrien@comcast.

net) as soon as possible to get a 

Nomination Form.
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Calendar 
of Upcoming Events

   WHEN              WHAT           WHERE 

August

14-16 - Fri - Sun  JANE Jaguar Festival and Concours d’Elegance  Sturbridge, MA

23 - Sun - 2 p.m. JANE Pot Luck Picnic, Lawn and Pool Party  Groton, MA

26 - Wed - 7 p.m. JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

September

4-7 - Fri - Mon Lime Rock Park Vintage Festival  Lime Rock, CT

18-20 - Fri - Sun 19th Annual British Invasion  Stowe, VT

20 - Sun JDCLI Jaguar Drivers Club  Centerport (Long Island), NY

            of Long Island Concours

23 - Wed - 7 p.m. JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

October

2-4 - Fri - Sun 9th Annual British Legends Weekend  East Falmouth, MA

2-4 - Fri - Sun Owls Head Foreign Car Show Weekend  Owls Head, ME

28 - Wed - 7 p.m. JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

November

18 - Wed - 7 p.m. JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

December

06 - Sun - 3 p.m. JANE AGM and Holiday Party  Vesper Country Club, 

           Tyngsbury, MA

From the 
Editor

Please support our 

Coventry Cat advertis-

ers.  Read their ads and 

give them your business 

whenever you can.

CHECK THE CALENDAR ON THE JANE WEBSITE OFTEN

WWW.J-A-N-E.ORG

THERE ARE MORE EVENTS THERE THAN WILL FIT IN THE CAT!

Patty Axford at JANE Jaguar Festival



   Jaguar Association of New England                        5

Upcoming Events
 JANE Monthly Meetings

Longfellow’s Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

JANE’s monthly meetings are on the fourth Wednesday of each month (except for Novem-

ber and December).  Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, August 26th, at the Wayside Inn.

Despite the very wet spring and summer we’ve had, most of our events have coincided with glorious 

New England weather, and there are lots of JANE events still scheduled for the summer and fall.  Even 

our monthly meetings are lively events.  (See photos below by Chuck Centore and Carl Hanson at the July 

meeting.)  If you’ve not been coming to the meetings, consider coming out for one and getting involved 

with the club. 

Longfellow’s Wayside Inn is a lovely historic landmark on the National Register of Historic Places.  

Come a little early to check it out and to schmooze a while in the Old Bar with other JANE members before dinner and the meeting.    

Carl Hanson and Jim Sambold in the Old Bar. The crowd grows in the Old Bar before dinner.

The Wayside Inn’s fi fe and drum corp even came in to entertain during dinner!
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2009 JANE Jaguar Festival and Concours d’Elegance
August 14 - 16

www.jaguarfestival.com

Check out this website
 for everything you could possibly want 

to know about the 
2009 JANE Jaguar Festival
 and Concours d’EleganceMichael Kaleel and Brenda Soussan

JANE Concours Co-Chairs

JANE’s 2009 Jaguar Festival and Concours d’Elegance is almost here – Saturday, August 15th.  Are 

you registered yet?

In order for us to put on the wonderful event that we’ve had in the past, we need to know how many cars will be entered.  If you haven’t already 

registered, please do so as soon as possible.  There is a registration form on the Jaguar Festival website, www.jaguarfestival.com, and on page 9 

of this issue of The Coventry Cat.  Or call Brenda Soussan at 617-953-1457 and give her your registration information.  Your immediate sign-up 

would be greatly appreciated.

Remember that you may participate in all or only a part of the event.  The Friday evening gathering and casual dinner is a good time to visit 

with old friends and meet new friends.  If you are unable to arrive on Friday, plan to be on the show field all day Saturday and join in the Saturday 

evening awards ceremony, dinner, and after-dinner entertainment.  Check the Jaguar Festival website for the schedule of Saturday events.  

If you plan to enter your Jaguar in one of the judged classes, be sure to review Aldo Cipriano’s “Tips on Cleaning and Concours Preparation” 

in the July Coventry Cat.  And if you don’t want to go to all the trouble to prep your car for judging, just enter the Display Class and come out for 

a good time with no competitive pressure.

Last year we had three entrants from Canada.  So far, the farthest away entrant this year is from Rapid City, South Dakota!

If you plan to be in Sturbridge Friday or Saturday night, make your reservations at the Sturbridge Host Hotel as soon as possible -- 800-582-

3232 or 508-347-7393.  The JANE group rate of $124 plus tax may no longer be available, but be sure to mention that you are part of the JANE 

event, just in case.

SNG Barratt is a long-time 

JANE Festival and Concours sponsor

Woburn 

Jaguar is a

third-year 

sponsor

Margaret Caruolo has

sponsored and presented

the Best in Show trophy

 for several years

Lincoln Financial Securities’ third year

as a JANE Festival and Concours sponsor
This is The Silverstone Club’s fi rst year to sponsor our 

Festival and Concours

Jaguar Festival and Concours Sponsors

KTR joins our JANE Festival and Concours 

as a first-year sponsor
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Friday evening.

Left:  Bruce Murray and Jim Sambold swap stories in the Hospitality Suite.  

Right:  Everyone pitches in to help stuff the Goodie Bags.

Carl Hanson’s beautiful XK120 enjoys the serenity of pre-dawn on Saturday 
morning before all the festivities get underway.

Here’s Brenda Soussan in her “weenie” costume, 
promoting the Sunday morning “Funkana.”

The cars are being positioned on the fi eld.  View from the gazebo.

We know what the “car” scene looks like.

Here are some “social” scenes from the 2008 Jaguar Festival.
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Avis Mello making sure everyone has raffl e tickets. Stu Forer won “something” in the raffl e drawing!

It’s a Family Day!   
Left:  Ed Hall with his daughter, Carrie; her husband, Matt; and their daughters, Anna and Kylie.

Right:  Arlyn Silva (wearing the hat), with her daughters  Carolyn and Jacqueline

At the Saturday evening Awards Ceremony, Dennis and Prebble Eklof, 
who had the coveted Aldrich Award for 2008, pass it along to Carl 

Hanson for 2009.

CHECK OUT THE PREVIOUS
 JAGUAR FESTIVAL 

AND CONCOURS EVENT REPORTS, 
WITH MANY MORE PHOTOS,

AT
WWW.J-A-N-E.ORG 

THEY ARE ALL IN COLOR THERE!
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Jaguar Association of New England
37th Annual Concours d’Elegance

Saturday, August 15, 2009
9:00 a.m.

Sturbridge Host Hotel 
366 Main Street

Sturbridge, MA 01566
http://www.sturbridgehosthotel.com/

REGISTRATION FORM
RELEASE OF LIABILITY

JCNA Event Participation:  It is an entrant's privilege to participate in any JCNA-sanctioned event held by any JCNA affi liate 
upon executing proper registration forms and paying published entrance fees.  Each affi liate shall be solely responsible 
for granting entry privileges to each entrant on an individual basis.
I hereby agree to enter the Jaguar described below in the JANE 37th Annual Concours d’Elegance.  In consideration of the 
right and privilege to enter and participate, and other valuable consideration, and intending to be legally bound, I agree to 
release the Jaguar Clubs of North America, Inc., JANE, and the Concours d'Elegance Committee from any and all liability 
for injuries, damage, or loss arising from my entry and attendance at the Concours.

___________________________________Signature of Entrant __________________Date

   Car #1 Before July 29th, 2009                 $55.00 $______
   Car #1 After July 29th, 2009                    $65.00 $______
   Car #2 Before July 29th, 2009                $55.00 $______
   Car #2 After July 29th, 2009                   $65.00 $______

                                          Car for display (not judged)                     $45.00 $______
       Buffet Dinner 6 p.m. --  Saturday Night Dinner $41.00 x ___ $______
        Rally 8:30 a.m. – 11 a.m. Sunday Morning Run $10.00 x ___ $______

              TOTAL $______
Mail your entrant checks, payable to JANE, to Brenda Soussan, 7 Erins Way, Hamilton, MA 01982.

Entrant(s)_______________________________________________ 
Tel #_____________________Email__________________________

Cell #_____________________
Address______________________________________________________________________

JCNA Home Club____________ JCNA Member #_______________
             Car #1 Model ___________Year ______ Body Style _____Color ________

*Div_______*Class_______
             Car #2 Model ___________Year ______ Body Style _____Color ________

*Div_______*Class_______

*Division and class information can be viewed on the Divisions page at www.jaguarfestival.com. If you need 
further assistance please call Brenda at 617-953-1457.

All drivers of registered vehicles will receive a canvas goodie bag and an event tee shirt (one per vehicle).

All drivers of registered vehicles who stay for the awards ceremony will receive a JANE 37th Anniversary 
Concours plaque with a photo of their car taken by a professional photographer on the fi eld the day of the event.

Competition is over 
and the awards have 

been handed out.  Now 
it’s time to party some 

more.

Left:  Edward Werner 
Cook looks on as 

Brenda Soussan and 
Cheryl Avis dance.

Right:  Ray and Sanda 
O’Brien on the dance 

fl oor.



Follow up the JANE Festival and Concours 

weekend with a leisurely, no-pressure, 

no-competition Sunday afternoon the week-

end after.  Dennis and Prebble Eklof will 

host a JANE social gathering at their home 

in Groton, MA.  Bring your Jaguars -- there’s plenty 

of space on the lawn for viewing and tire kicking.  Bring 

your swimsuits -- the pool will be open.  Bring an appetite 

-- there will be plenty to eat and drink.  Bring a contribution 

to the food and drink spread.  Most of all, bring yourselves 

and your Jags.  We will just enjoy each other’s company 

and unwind from the previous weekend’s Concours.

 We’ll gather about 2 p.m. and go until there’s no food 

or drink left, or everyone wears out and goes home.  For 

more information contact Dennis or Prebble at 978-448-

2566 or by email at prebble.eklof@verizon.net.  Let us 

know what category of food or drink you plan to bring, 

so we can coordinate the food contributions and not have 

all of one thing!        

JANE's fall visit to the 

Owls Head Trans-

portation Museum in 

Rockland, ME, is shaping 

up.  Don’t miss it!  If you’re 

going to Maine on Friday, October 

2nd, plan to arrive in time to join 

the tour of either the Olsen House 

or the Farnsworth Museum on 

Friday afternoon.  On Saturday. 

October 3rd, lunch is planned at Slate’s in Hallowell, and then a drive up to Augusta for a tour 

of the Maine State Museum.  Saturday night dinner will be at the East Wind Inn.  And on Sunday we will go up to Owls Head (www.ohtm.org) for 

the Foreign Auto Festival and Antique Aeroplane Show.  It’s the last outdoor event of the year for Owls Head and is always a crowd-pleaser.  And 

then everyone can leave for home from there.

As in past years, most JANE members will be staying at the East Wind Inn (www.eastwindinn.com) in Tenants Harbor, ME, just a few scenic 

miles from the Museum.   Contact the East Wind Inn SOON to make your reservations - October's 

a busy time of year in Maine and accommodations will fill up quickly.   Phone:  800-241-8439.

It would be helpful if you can email Ed Avis at "ed@avisfamily.com" and let him know y0ur 

plans. 

What nights do you plan to stay at the East Wind Inn?• 

Will you be joining the Friday afternoon tour of the Olsen House or Farnsworth Museum?• 

Will you be joining us for lunch at Slate’s on Saturday?• 

Will you be joining us for the tour of the Maine State Museum on Saturday?• 

Will you have dinner at the East Wind Inn on Saturday evening?• 
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The East Wind Inn in Tenants Harbor, Maine 

Ed and Cheryl Avis
Hosts for JANE’s Owls Head Weekend

 JANE to Maine for Owls Head Weekend
Saturday and Sunday, October 3-4

Pot Luck Picnic and Lawn and Pool Party
Sunday, August 23rd

Buzz Hawes took this photo from his plane as we all gathered for the Pot Luck  
event last year!

Some of the cars at the Owls Head Museum
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The British are coming again!  British Invasion weekend in Stowe, Vermont, has 

become the largest All British Car Show in the eastern US, with well over 600 British cars at-

tending from the US and Canada.  Plan to be there!  Check out www.britishinvasion.com for com-

plete information about the event, the registration form, and the full schedule of weekend activities.  

Registration is required -- no exceptions!

In addition to the Saturday Concours d’Elegance, there will be scenic back roads tours in the 

area; a Registrants’ Reception on Friday afternoon, followed by a Main Street Block Party with live 

music in downtown Stowe; and the usual Car Corral, British Marketplace, British Pub, and Awards 

programs.  And this year’s event will be filmed by Dennis Gates, of “My Classic Car,” for the SPEED 

Network.  

Make your plans.  Make your reservations.  There will be a JANE dinner on Saturday night, 

September 19th, 6:30 p.m., at Ye Olde England Inne (www.englandinn.com).  Let Prebble Eklof 

know if you plan to attend -- 978-448-2566 or prebble.eklof@verizon.net.
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Other Happenings

British Invasion Weekend in Stowe, VT
September 18 - 20

This year is the 27th running of the Vintage Festival at Lime Rock.  What better way to enjoy the Labor Day weekend 

than being in the Berkshires of northwestern Connecticut and enjoying the beautiful cars assembled there for the festival.  JANE’s own Stu 

Forer, Michael Kaleel, and Tom Larsen will be racing that weekend, so plan to come out and cheer them on.  

There is no racing on Sundays at Lime Rock Park, but “Sunday in the Park” has evolved from what was once considered a local car show 27 years 

ago into a Car Show and Concours extravaganza devoted to automotive beauty, history, and diversity.  There are sure to be interesting vintage and 

historic cars displayed.  If you want to show your car, email vintagefestival@limerock.com for more information.  Off track there will be corrals for 

each marque, in addition to a corral for all British marques -- “Brit Car” -- as well as a Swap Meet located in the same area.

Clubs can order discount tickets through the Lime Rock Park website.  Go to www.limerock.com, click on “Tickets,” scroll down to and click 

on the Vintage Festival or the Vintage Festival Corrals.  In the appropriate box enter BC2009.  Any questions should be directed to Mike O’Flinn, 

LRP Ticket Manager (mike.o@limerock.com or 860-435-5000, ext. 306), or Fred Jackson, 203-952-3771.

Please let Prebble Eklof know (prebble.eklof@verizon.net or 978-448-2566) if you will be out there for the weekend, as we hope to arrange a 

JANE dinner one of the nights.  

Lime Rock Park Vintage Festival
September 4 - 7

JANE had a canopy on the 
show fi eld at the 2008 British 

Invasion.  It was a good 
gathering place for JANE 

members and other people 
interested in our activities 

throughout the day.
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JAGUAR ENGINE AND IRS REBUILDING

GENERAL REPAIRS

RESTORATION MANAGEMENT

5 SPEED CONVERSIONS

Contact: Wes Keyes

207-363-5338  www.jagfix.com
westonkeyes@hotmail.com

120 Raynes Neck Road, York, Maine 03909 USA

JAGFIX.COM
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Event Reports
JANE at Myopia Hunt Club Polo Match

By Aldo Cipriano -- Photos by Dennis Eklof  and Tom Larsen

Aldo Cipriano explains the rules, terminology, and fi ne points of polo 
to the group before we go over to watch the polo match.

Brenda Soussan arriving at the polo grounds in high spirits.

Our beautiful Jags lined up at the home of Michael Kaleel and Brenda Soussan, awaiting 
the short trip over to the Myopia polo fi eld.

The well-attended first annual JANE 

event at Myopia Polo is in the books, 

and a gorgeous day it was.  By all accounts, it was a 

great success.  

We started with an outstanding gathering at Mike 

and Brenda’s home in South Hamilton, with a sumptu-

ous gourmet brunch and warm hospitality furnished.  

Then the “polo crowd” motored over to Myopia to a 

shady and reserved area.  Champagne flowed, social 

interaction was at a high pace, and everyone indicated 

it was a relaxing venue.  Once the polo teams arrived 

and the fast, up-close pace intertwined with the lei-

surely picnic atmosphere, excitement really started!  

The premier action moment was a player over the boards and over the 

white play line to retrieve a shot between an XK140 and an XK150S.  Did 

anyone get a picture of that?

The People’s Choice award went to Chuck Schwager, with his ultra 

Concours 1959 BRG XK150S, who motored onto the field with Prez Ray 

O’Brien presenting the wine gift as the players were at attention behind 

the Jag.  It made for quite a scene.

Next best scene?  Prez Ray sharing champagne out of the bottle with 

the polo players.  F1, you have nothing on our car club!

Thanks to Dennis and Prebble for the posting of the classic 1958 ad on 

the cover of The Coventry Cat, and to Mike and Brenda for a wonderful 

time at their home.

This will become a yearly event, as Jaguars and Myopia Polo fit like 

Sidedraft Webers on an XK engine!  A Jaguar Match Cup should be next.  

To all who signed up but missed the event, you missed a classic.

Well, time for me to get judges ready for the Concours.  See you all, 

I hope, at Sturbridge on August 15th.

Aldo Cipriano in 
his polo uniform
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It was an excellent turnout for the polo match on a perfect New England summer day.

Floppy straw hats were the perfect ladies head 
gear at the match.  Sanda O’Brien’s hat is beautiful.

A very elegant picnic spread overlooking the polo fi eld, seen over 
the bonnet of Tom Larsen’s equally elegant XK 120 OTS.

Tom Brady, with his friends Robi Tobin (left) and Janice Smith (right).

Arlyn and Francisco Silva enjoying the day.
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Dave Herrick took this shot of the polo action from the opposite side of the 
fi eld, showing the JANE cars lined up in their reserved area.

Even polo matches must have referees!

More polo action.

Tom Brady’s Jag looks beautiful in the late afternoon shadows on the fi eld

Rod Gilbert cheering the action on the fi eld
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53 STILSON ROAD ~ WYOMING, RI 02898 ~ 401.539.3010 ~ JAGWILLIE@IDS.NET ~ www.BASSETTJAG.COM 

NOW ONLINE 

PARTS CATALOGS & UPHOLSTERY KITS  
online at www.bassettjag.com and visit our parts store @ www.bassettjaguar.com 

 

Please visit our EBay store for misc. items and auction specials. 

Chuck and Lynn Schwager’s XK150 was voted People’s Choice by all the 
attendees at the polo match.

The People’s Choice car was featured on the fi eld as JANE President Ray 
O’Brien presented the trophy to the day’s winning polo team.

Sanda O’Brien looks at all the beautiful  JANE Jaguars lined up on the fi eld after the polo match.
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Classifi ed Ads
Dates in parentheses indicate the issue in which the ad first appeared.  Classifieds are also available on our website at 
www.j-a-n-e.org, where they are updated as they come in, so check there often for new arrivals!  Classified ads are free 
for JANE members and $15 per insertion for non-members.  All ads will expire after three issues unless renewed!

You can easily place, change, renew, or remove your ad online at the JANE website!  Or contact Carl Hanson, 40 Springs 
Road, Bedford, MA 01730, phone 781-275-2707, or E-mail chansonjag@aol.com.  Send text and photos via email, or by 
mail for free scanning service.  Non-members may make checks payable to “JANE, Ltd.” at the address above or remit via 
PayPal to sales@jcna.com.

CARS FOR SALE

 E--Type Series I Radiator - When I rebuilt 

my ‘67 E-Type 4.2, I replaced the radiator with 

one of aluminum, so the original is surplus. 

Previous owner said it had been recored, but 

I cannot vouch for that. I never drove the car 

prior to the conversion to aluminum, so I have 

no experience with this radiator.  Sale includes 

a high-quality aftermarket fan that is attached 

to the front of the radiator. Photos on request. 

$400. Dennis Eklof, Metro-West area, 978-448-

2566, dennis.eklof@verizon.net.  (7/07)

OTHER THINGS

FOR SALE

Pit Bike/Scooter - “Vento” 150CC, auto-

matic type transmission, 2005-ish, extremely 

low mileage (2000).  Great way of getting 

around and migrating the pits at any of our 

local road racing courses!  (NOTE:  Cannot 

be registered for street use.)  $950.  Tom 

Letourneau.  Phone: 401-334-3315.  Email: 

AlfaRacer1@cox.net.    (7/09)

1971 4.2 Litre E-Type Series II OTS - 

British racing green, sea foam green leather 

interior, black soft top.  Only 89,024 miles.

Garaged and meticulously maintained.  This 

Jaguar is like new!  First check out all the other 

XKEs that are for sale, then look at this one.  

You won’t be sorry!  Priced at $43,000.  Ad 

placed by MDeChiara.  Phone: 978-281-5835.  

Email: micdech@aol.com.  (8/09)

1969 E-Type Series 2 -- This is a nice, 

driveable E-Type, purchased by the present 

owner 15 years ago.  Mileage is 58,603. The 

car is very original and could be considered 

a “driver.”  To make it show-quality it would 

need a re-paint, interior carpets, seat cov-

ers, and some weather stripping. The engine 

has been fitted with triple Webers, but the 

original dual Strombergs have been retained.  

Location: Bedford, MA.  Price: Appraised at 

$39,500.  Ad placed by CHanson.  Phone: 

781-275-2707, E-Mail: chansonjag@aol.

com.  (8/08)

1961 Jaguar Mark IX – BRG & cream. 

Totally rust-free. Stripped to bare metal and 

re-sprayed its original color. Restored as daily 

driver, with new brake & fuel systems, front 

suspension, wiring harness, SS  exhaust, 

and much more. Transmission replaced with 

rebuilt GM 700-R4 w/overdrive (original 

DG-35 gearbox included). New carpets (not 

yet installed). Factory bucket seats. Accept-

able interior, restoration/dye kit included. 

$22,500 firm. Tom Letourneau, Cumberland, 

RI.  Phone:  401-334-3315.   E-Mail:  AlfaR-

acer1@cox.net.  (3/08)

1992 Jaguar XJ40 Vanden Plas Majes-

tic -- Top of the line, extremely rare, complete 

leather interior (doe skin).  Color: Black Cherry 

Pearl.  Cylinder head and differential rebuilt 

at 120,000 miles.  Approximately 180,000 

miles.  Meticulously maintained.  For details 

contact John or Carmen Chiungos at 978-

692-3515.  (9/08)

Set of 4 Winter Wheels & Tires: XJR 

2004 4 Winter HanKook Icebear 245/45 R 

18 100R tires mounted on Tire Rack chrome 

wheels purchased with 2004 Jaguar XJR + 20 

flat lugnuts - STILL FOR SALE!! REDUCED 

TO MOVE!!    Location: Wayside Inn Road, 

Framingham, MA 01701 ;   Price: $550 a set 

obo .  Ad placed by RichardDGill   Phone: 

508-788-0026. E-Mail: RIKI4455@aol.

com.   (1/09)

XJ6  rim with new Michelin tire -- Never 

used new Michelin P225/70/515 100T tire 

mounted on rim from a 1986 XJ6.  Location: Ips-

wich, MA. Price: $125. Ad placed by PWadsworth.  

Phone: 978-356-9228, Cell phone: 978-815-4277.  

Email: beachray@comcast.net.  (6/09)

2002 Jaguar S-Type Sport - Estate Sale.  

Only 31,000 miles.  Like new.  4.0L V8, 

Sport Package, Computer Active Technology 

Suspension (CATS) system, 17” wheels, 

perforated Connolly leather sports seats, 

and other options.  Location:  Concord, NH.  

Price:  $12,500.  Ad placed by Tony Fillipone.  

Phone: 781-389-9495.  Email: tonyfi llipone@

comcast.net.  (5/09)

1986 XJ6  - -  Good condit ion.  Well 

maintained, 90,000 miles, no rust, drives 

perfect. Many new parts installed over the 

past few years, including ball joints, bushings, 

front shocks, brakes, radiator, water pump, 

all new cooling lines, new headliner, and 

front windshield. Tappet guide hold-down 

kit is installed. Asking $4,500 or Best Offer.  

Located in Winchendon, MA.  Phone:  508-

962-2001.  E-Mail: Ernest_Shephard@msn.

com.  (4/09)  

1964 Jaguar 3.8 S-Type Project Car -

This S-Type is a 4-speed with overdrive, wire 

wheels, less than 30,000 miles. Virtually 

rust-free body. Wood professionally refin-

ished ($2300), chrome replated ($5500), 5 

new Dayton wire wheels, 5 new Avon radial 

tires, 5 new knock-offs ($2000). Front end all 

rebuilt with new parts. Thousands of dollars 

worth of new parts including 4 sill plates, rub-

ber kit for the entire car, all aluminum parts 

polished. Pick your color combination, car 

needs interior and paint and lots of assem-

bly. I have spent over $10,000 in new parts. 

Asking $12,000 or BO. Robert Alexander, 

Allston MA, Phone:  617-783-1196. E-Mail: 

rnina3344@hotmail.com.   (7/07)

1973 XKE Roadster - Series III V12. 46,525 

miles, 2nd owner, purchased 18 years ago. 

Excellent condition, 4 years in the Glen, NH 

museum. Signal Red with Black interior, 

hand-carved mahogany dash, all original 

interior, radio, trim, etc. Have original title, 

and all service records since new. E-photos 

available. $39,650 firm. Don Fitzgerald, 

New Hampshire. Phone: 603-383-9243 

(summer number). E-Mail:  p4t@adelphia.

net. (2/07)

PARTS FOR SALE

CLASSIC JAGUAR PARTS - Buying and 

selling Jaguar parts for XKs, E-Types, and 

Saloon models.  Please contact John Brady 

(781-454-9706, jbrady5282@aol.com) or Tom 

Brady (617-901-6988, tbrady312@aol.com) 

for our current parts/price list or if you are 

interested in selling  parts or tools.  Interested 

in large and small lots.  Located in Bedford 

and Brockton, MA.     (8/09)
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Classic Car Sales & Restorations
A leading buyer and seller of classic sports cars.  
Quality restoration to customer specifications.

For the

Classic Car Enthusiast

Discriminating

WWW.HARWOODENTERPRISES .COM

585.742.0150
Rochester, NY

Marc Corea, Sales Manager

marc@harwoodenterprises.com

Ryan Beattie, Restoration Manager

ryan@harwoodenterprises.com

HARWOOD
E N T E R P R I S E S
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We Specialize In

XKE·XJ6·XJS Parts

· New · Used

· Remanufactured

Also Give Us a Call

For Your Vintage

Racing Needs

Terry’s Jaguar Parts
117 East Smith Street

Benton, IL  62812

For information & catalog:

Call 800-851-9438 or Fax 618-438-2371

On the web at

www.terrysjag.com
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